Mr. C. E. McBride, Sports Editor, The Kansas City Star, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mad:

Pursuant to our conversation this morning, I am sending you the letter from William Bain, together with the information he sent me.

I have talked to Dr. Kennedy and he said that the feature writer who called him over the phone did not some down and that might account for some of the errors. Anyhow, Dr. Kennedy said he would be glad to have the proper information printed for the benefit of the family.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FGA: AH Eno. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Goach.